
 
 
 
 

MOTION by Councilmember Richards 
Regarding LADOT Commuter Express Line 422 

 
 
LADOT recently realigned Commuter Express Line 423 to serve 
Thousand Oaks Transit Center, in order to facilitate connections to 
Metro Line 161, local Thousand Oaks Transit service, and VISTA service 
to Camarillo, Oxnard, Ventura, Simi Valley and Moorpark. 
 
Metro, in partnership with LADOT, operates a reverse-direction version 
of Line 423 (Line 422) under the consent decree “new service” plan.  Line 
422 presently has its western terminal at the Oaks Mall, where it 
connects only to two of the local Thousand Oaks Transit lines. 
 
In light of LADOT’s change to Line 423, it is reasonable that a similar 
change to Line 422 would enhance that line’s inter-regional connectivity. 
 
I therefore move that Corporate be requested to negotiate with LADOT 
the realignment of Line 422’s western terminal to the Thousand Oaks 
Transit Center. 
 
 


